

NEVADA FIREARMS COALITION

5575 Simmons Street, Suite 1-176 North Las Vegas, Nevada 89031 702-373-5935 www.nvfac.org www.facebook.com/nvfac

8 June 2018

Assemblyman James Oscarson James.Oscarson@asm.state.nv.us

Dear Assemblyman Oscarson,

This letter will provide a brief explanation of how Campus Carry legislation failed to pass the 2015 Nevada legislative session, and your part in efforts to pass that legislation.

Assemblyman James Oscarson was a sponsor of Campus Carry legislation in the 2015 legislative session. When the attempt was made late in the session to amend Campus Carry into SB 175, he, along with NVFAC, NRA, and a majority of the Assembly Republicans, opposed that maneuver because it would have resulted in the failure of both Campus Carry and the reforms included in SB 175.

Some are accusing Assemblyman Oscarson of killing Campus Carry in that session. Last month Senator Roberson was accused of killing Campus Carry. The truth is still the truth: Campus Carry died in the 2015 session because Governor Sandoval did not want it to pass, and because Senator Greg Brower refused to give any form of Campus Carry a hearing in his Senate committee.

After the Campus Carry amendment was stripped out of SB 175, it was James Oscarson who asked Speaker John Hambrick for an emergency bill to introduce Campus Carry as a standalone measure. The Speaker granted that request, and campus carry was reintroduced and passed in the Assembly, but was not heard in the Senate because Senator Greg Brower refused to give it a hearing, despite multiple Republican lawmakers lobbying him to do so.

As NVFAC has stated before, it was Governor Brian Sandoval and Senator Greg Brower who killed Campus Carry in the 2015 Nevada legislative session.

I hope this letter helps clear up misinformation that has circulated recently.

Sincerely,

President

Nevada Firearms Coalition

Don Turner